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TWENTY  YEARS ON  

Friends gathered at the Serƺvice Memorial on May 15 to mark a special event: the 20th anniversary 
of Lichfield Meeting. This was just the beginning of the celebrations.   See pages 2-3. 

Found in Stafford Meeting 
House: a copy of Stafford-
shire Quaker July 1977.  A 
lovely collection of articles 
about the concerns and 
doings of local Quakers 
nearly 40 years ago. 
 

 Some of the names will be 
well-remembered by older 
Friends.    In their editorial 
Stephen and Annette 
White  recounted with 
tenderness the well-loved 
story of Mary and Martha.   
Richard Wallace asked, 
startlingly, ôTime to give 
up the Peace Testimony?õ 
Joe Freer (Stoke ) gave  

ôImpressions of my First 
Meetingõ.   Clement Jones 
described the experiences 

ôMaking Sense of Wor-
shipõ.  Ann Owen (Burton 
& Uttoxeter) reviewed  
ôStig of the Dumpõ.  And 
news from local meetings 
was provided by someone 
whose name will be known 
to Friends both old and 
young  - Beatrice Lance 
(Burton & Uttoxeter). 

 

 For extracts see page 3.   
Other drawings from the 
issue are on pages 2 and 
12.   Have you got any old 
copies of  SQ before the 
current series (in the same 
style as this issue) ?  Weõd 
love to see them. 

MEMORIES  AND  

CELEBRATIONS  

¶ Staffordshire Monthly 
Meeting 37 years ago 

¶ Lichfield Local Meeting: 
the first 20 years 

¶ Six years as a Quaker 
Prison Chaplain 
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THE GENERATION OF ô77 

of Brian Phillips (Stafford) 
and himself at Yearly 
Meeting.  Leslie Wain 
(Stafford} discussed 



peace witness. 

 

 Our first twenty years have 
seen an almost complete 
change of members and at-
tenders, as recorded in our 
visitors book. Or next twen-
ty years will, we hope, see 
the meeting continuing to 
draw new people to our 
witness and worship. 

 

Anthony Wilson,                  
Lichfield 

 Itõs a familiar quote which 
links Lichfield meetingõs 
twentieth anniversary to 
Caesarõs Gaul: both were 
divided into three parts.  

 

 We opened with a gathering 
on the anniversary itself, 15 
May, at the Quaker Service 
Memorial in the Arboretum 
near Alrewas. If it has a cus-
todian on behalf of the 
Quaker Service Memorial 
Trust, it is Lichfield meet-
ing, the nearest one to it; 
and the date coincided with 
International Conscientious 

Objectors Day, so the loca-
tion was doubly appropriate. 
And for good measure, this 
is also Nakba [Catastrophe] 
Day for Palestinians and Is-
raelis, so that was included 
in our worship and reflec-
tion. 

 

 On the nearest Sunday to 
our anniversary, 18 May, we 
held a traditional birthday 

tea following a group photo. 
The cake was provided by 
our original treasurer, Mel 
West, and cut by our first 
clerk, Ruth Winterbottom, 
supported by Martin. As 
before, we were joined by 
Friends and friends from 
beyond the meeting. 

 

  The following Saturday, 24 
May, was the Lichfield Bow-
er weekend: this was our 
opportunity to display the 
Quaker service exhibition in 
our Guildhall. We took the 
unexpected into our stride: 

steady rain, which discour-
aged visitors to the City but 
meant that we provided shel-
ter for those who came; and 
a lively collection of fair-
ground replicas upstairs 
which brought in the curious 
before they realised they 
needed to turn left rather 
than right. We received visi-
tors for most of the morn-
ing, who had a wide range of 
familiarity with Friendsõ 

LICHFIELD: TWENTY  YEARS ON  
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O UR NEXT  

TWENTY  YEARS 

WILL,  WE HOPE,  

SEE THE 

MEETING 

CONTINUING  

TO  DRAW  NEW  

PEOPLE TO  OUR  

WITNESS AND  

WORSHIP. 
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Anne Owenõs review of the 
childrenõs book  ôStig of the 
Dumpõ in the July ô77 edi-
tion of Staffordshire Quaker  
(see next page) was accom-
panied by this drawing.  
With cobwebs on the 
shelves for adultsõ books 
and only one book on the 
childrenõs shelf, what is the 
artist's message? 



MAKING  SENSE OF 

WORSHIP 

é At first it was most diffi-
cult to control my wander-
ing mind and thoughts, but 
as time passed I became 
calmer and felt a sense of 
comfort and warmth that 
helped me to at least keep 
my thoughts in time with my 
prayersé. I became aware 

of the POWER of the si-
lenceé  There was also an 
intensity of feeling within 
the room é 

 

Joe Freer,                                   
Stoke 

IMPRESSIONS OF MY FIRST 

MEETING 

NEWS FROM FRIENDS 

 

INTERVIEWED BY GERALD 

PRIESTLAND 

WE ARE 

THEORETICAL 

PACIFISTS 

é I have this summer been 
attending the Linked Study 
Weekends at Wood-
brooke  .. 

éõProbably no group is 
more self deceiving than a 
Quaker Meeting on a Sunday 
morning.õ  An American 
view of the shortcomings in 
our ministry gave room for 
reflection, e.g.  

1. loss of a vision of evil in 
man 

2. emphasis on Divine im-
manence to much exclu-
sion of transcendenceé 

3. use of traditional Quaker 
words as empty figures of 
speech 

4. unenlightened and ill-
informed use of the Bible 
é 

John Leslie Wain,                                       
Stafford 

é Many Friends ...have 
been too young for National 
Service...   The result  is that 
we are theoretical paci-
fistsé. there is little we can 
do to resist actual wars tak-
ing place or being prepared 
for now é the war in Vi-
etnam could more effectively 
have been resisted by insist-
ing that governments tell the 
truth, than by simply object-
ing to the use of force é the 
willingness to live simple 
lives would have more rele-
vance to preventing wars in 
future than campaigns 
against the military establish-
ment é 

 

Richard Wallace 

TIME TO  GIVE UP THE 

PEACE TESTIMONY? 

Here are some intriguing ex-
tracts from the July 1977 issue 
of Staffordshire Quaker.  A copy 
was found in Stafford Meeting 
House. 
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FOUND  IN  STAFFORD 

MEETING HOUSE  

Leek  (reports that) the hos-
tel has been used. 

 

Stafford  has started its 
Summer Study Groups.  The 
first one concerned Esperan-
to and the need for universal 
communication between 
Friendsé 

 

Burton and Uttoxeter John 
Salter and myself  attended a 
meeting of Uttoxeter Coun-
cil of Churchesé The main 
item was the project é vis-
iting all the houses on the 
new estate on the Potteries 
side of the town where there 
appears to be lonelinessé  
Ann Owen was present at 
the official opening of the 
new mosque in Burton.  A 
letter had been sent to the 
mosque with the Meetingõs 
good wishes é 

 

Wolverhampton had a very 
pleasant picnic in the 
grounds of the Woodlands 
é  Young Friends have been 
holding a bring and buy sale 
every Sunday morning for 
the YF appeal. 

 

Stoke  é there are plans for 
a family get-together in July 
with Meeting for worship 
folowe dby a pinic lunch, 
and then  tape by Hugh Don-
caster will be listened to é 

 

Beatrice Lance                  
Burton and Uttoxeter 

A younger Gerald 
Priestland.  He later 

became  BBC Religious 
Affairs Correspondent 

and a Quaker. 
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.. Participation in the after-
noon session on the arms 
trade by Brian Phillips and 
myself  led to us being tack-
led afterwards by Gerald 
Priestland to make a short 
recording é for..  (his) Sun-
day morning religious pro-
grammeé (He is) himself a 
recently joined Friend é 

 

Clement Jones 



ON  BEING AN  INTROVERT  AND  PROUD OF IT  

Isola San Giulio on Lake 
Orta 

THE PATH OF SILENCE 

¶ In the silence you receive 
all 

¶ Silence is the language of 
love 

¶ Silence is the peace of 
oneself 

¶ Silence is truth and pray-
er 

¶ Silence is music and har-
mony 

¶ Silence is truth and pray-

er 

¶ In the silence you breathe 
God 

 

Beatrice Lance,                   
Uttoxeter 

We spent a week on Lake 
Maggiore this spring and 
while there visited Isola San 
Giulio on Lake Orta.  It is a 
very small island with a large 
basilica and a convent con-
taining an order of nuns who 
have taken a vow of silence.  

 

 If you turn right at the steps 
up into the church, there is a 
circular lane that goes round 
the basilica and other build-
ings and this has been made 
into the Path of Silence, with 
plaques set at intervals con-
taining a phrase to enable 
one to stop and contemplate 
[if you turn left and follow 

the same lane but in the op-
posite direction then you 
discover you are on the Path 
of Meditation, the same 
plaques holding a different 
phrase on the other side]. 

 

Here are the phrases from 
the Path of Silence 

 

¶ Listen to the silence 

¶ Listen to the water, the 
wind, your steps 

¶ If you can be yourself, 
you are everything 

¶ In the silence you accept 
and understand 
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My voice may not be a siren, but at least it sure as hell  

isnõt a bullhorn that could rupture eardrums in a split second.  

I will never be able to talk about my feelings  

the way a trail of bloody footprints leads to the crime scene  

of a murder victim: clear and full of proof,  

or carry my body and presence like an exclamation point.  

I will always be a comma instead, a pause  

full of silence for someone else to fill.  

For me, words are like coins tossed into a fountain:  

you only use them when you have a wish,  

when you know theyõll be put to good use.  

And just because Iõll never be the first to raise my hand  

to respond to a question doesnõt mean the answer  

isnõt already written in my bones.  

I fall in love with my hands first, not with my voice,  

quietly but as passionately as the string of constellations  

that form Orionõs Belt: they may make no noise at all,  

but they still light up the entire sky. 

Gayle Yeomans of Stafford 
Meeting was moved by this 
poem by Meggie C Royer , 
which she read out at the last 
Area Meeting.    

 

Meggie Royer , an American 
poet, is only 19.  A collection  
of her poems has been pub-
lished under the title ôSurvival 
Songsõ. 

 

The poem  ôOn being an intro-
vertõ appeared on http://
writingsforwinter.tumblr.com/
post/79220624133/on-
being-an-introvert-and-proud-
of-it 

 

She prefaced the piece with 
these words from Voltaire:  
ôWeõre neither pure, nor wise, 
nor good; we do the best we 
know.õ 

INSPIRATIONS 



experience, and where oth-
ers can find us. When they 
do, they should find a com-
munity of friends, deeply 
spiritual. 

 

We have an amazing message 
and experience to share in 
our Quaker communities, 
and an extraordinary gift to 
share with the wider com-
munity, but to do this well 
we must really want to do it. 
So ð we practise with each 
other ð tell each other our 
stories, support each other, 
wait in the Light, and are 
spirit-led. 

 

How can we become bolder 
and more confident as Quak-
ers ð and as people? 

Consider: 

If everything we do is family-

friendly ð where would that 
take us? 

If everything we do is truly 
spirit-led ð where would 
that take us? 

If everything we do is 
grounded, healthy and vi-
brant ð full of joy ð where 
would that take us? 

For what are we for? 

 

George Fox did not give us 
Meeting for Worship at 
10.30 on a Sunday morning 
ð he gave us an extraordi-
nary rich spirit-led experi-
ence ð truly a way of living. 

 

Maggie Jeays,                   
Stafford,                               
QL representative.              
(with thanks to Jane Harries 
and Jude Whitby, Clerks). 

How do we nurture our 
meetings, pastorally and 
spiritually ? Do we have a 
vision for the future ?  How 
can things be different ? How 
can we be more equal and 
inclusive ? In what ways do 
Quakers link to and chal-
lenge the wider community ? 

 

These are questions we 
looked at during Quaker Life 
Representative Council in 
April, where, for a week-
end, we created our own 
community, sharing our 
stories, listening and learn-
ing, worshipping together 
and having fun. 

 

We, and our experience of 
the Divine, are the basis of of 
our Religious Society of 
Friends. Our meetings are 
places we can live out our 

BUILDING QUAKER COMMUNITY  

Many Friends have been 
stimulated by a recent con-
tribution to Radio 4õs Sun-
day Morning ôA Point of 
Viewõ. The speaker, Tom 
Shakespeare, started by say-
ing:  

After a relationship break-up a 
few years ago, I signed on to a 
dating website. Filling in my 
online profile, I was interested to 
discover that the question on 
religious belief included an op-
tion that was new to me. You 
could tick boxes for the major 
religions, or for atheist, or for 
SBNR, which I discovered stands 
for "Spiritual But Not Reli-
gious". 

In the rest of the talk he ex-
plained his objections to the 
SBNR way of thinking.. 

Whereas the word "religion" 
generally refers to organised 
forms of worship and a wider 
faith community, "spiritual" 
often describes people's private 
individual beliefsé  

òspirituality without religion 
can become a self-centered com-
placency divorced from the wis-
dom of a community"é. 

People have rejected the shelf 
with the ready-made religious 
beliefs, and gone straight 
around the corner to the pick'n' 
mix shop to buy a more or less 

random set of beliefs which are, 
if anything, even more incredi-

bleé  ...what we need today is 
more connection with each oth-
er, and with our damaged 
worldé 

 In my case, I am a Quaker, so I 
sit in silence for an hour a week 
with like-minded people, and I 
try to live according to Christian 
principles...   why not find a 
time to sit in silence with your 
fellows, or sing with them, or 
read a holy book with them, or 
commune with them. Take a 
moment to reflect on your place 
in the universe and your obliga-
tions towards others. Belief in 
God is strictly optional. 

  

RELIGIOUS BUT  NOT  SPIRITUAL 
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H OW  CAN  WE 

BECOME BOLDER 

AND  MORE 

CONFIDENT  AS 

Q UAKERS ð AND  

AS PEOPLE? 

INSPIRATIONS 

For the text of the talk 
and details of how to 

listen to it see 
www.bbc.co.uk/news/

magazine-27554640 



COMMUNICATION  

INITIATIVES! 

YOUNG  PEOPLEõS PARTICI-

PATION  DAY  

POLITICS 

MEETING FOR SUFFERINGS: FEBRUARY 

ôA SMILE AND  A 

SENSE OF 

ADVENTUREõ 
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 In October our Friend Wil-
liam Essex joined Rob Hor-
ton on his attendance at 
Meeting for Sufferings.  Rob 
was pleased  to accompany 
him to London and William 
reported back to us his expe-
rience getting closer to the 
heart of the organisation in 
the company of other teen-
agers.  It is a real pleasure to 
be able to note that William 
has since been accepted into 
membership. 

 

 Following this event Quaker 
Life recommended involving 
young people in the life of 
Britain Yearly Meeting in 
this way.  The discussion at 
February Meeting for Suffer-
ings was to consider whether 
to continue the practice once 
a year.  Some representatives 
had not found it easy to cope 
with being considered in 
loco parentis and to comply 
with child protection regula-
tions.  It was agreed to con-
tinue to explore the possibil-
ities. 

 

REVISION OF THE BOOK  OF 

DISCIPLINE (CURENTLY 

Q UAKER FAITH  & PRAC-

TICE) 

 We feel the time is right to 
start the process of revision 
and hope to go forward 
õwith a smile and a sense of 
adventureõ. 

 We now have a Parliamen-
tary Engagement Officer, 
Jessica Metheringham, to 
undertake direct advocacy 
among politicians and to 
support Friends to engage 
with parliamentary process-
es. There is a useful page on 
our website - 

www.quaker.org.uk/public-
issues.  She wants to hear 
from us; what do we need 
from her?  

Phone   0207 663 1107  
Email    jessi-
cam@quaker.org.uk  

SPEAKING OUT  

 An updated policy sets out 
principles and governance 
for those who speak on be-
half of Quakers in Britain, 
including Britain Yearly 
Meeting.   We welcomed a 
clearer policy giving guiding 
principles that can be used 
by Friends at all levels and in 
varying situations including 
social media.  I have a copy 
available.  You will be 
pleased to know that a short-
er version will be provided 
for use by local and area 
meetings. 

 

Win Sutton,                             
Wolverhampton 

VIBRANCY  

 Lizzie Rosewood has been 
appointed Programme De-
veloper for the Vibrancy in 
Meetings Initiative.  A pity 
about the long title, but Liz-
zie is a bright and focused 
worker who wants to enable 
our meetings, at local and 
area level, to flourish.  She 
has ambitions for us.  We are 
not using the support already 
on offer.   She understands 
that ôthe focus of the inter-
ventions should be on help-
ing Meetings to become 
healthy, through deepening 
the spiritual life of the meet-
ing and building community. 
Outreach and witness will 
follow: a thriving, spiritual 
community is one that new-
comers will want to join and 
that will have the energy to 
act.õ  Lizzie has positive ideas 
for links among Friends and 
Meetings to be improved, 
with less information better 
organised, a more accessible 
BYM website for instance. 

Meeting for Sufferings Minutes and Papers 
The full minutes of the latest MfS are usually available here: 
http://www.quaker.org.uk/meeting-sufferings-minutes. 
 
An archive of agendas, papers and minutes is here: 
http://www.quaker.org.uk/sufferings-papers-and-minutes-archive 



T OP OF THE 

THRESHING LIST 

WAS THEISM/

NON -THEISM. 
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STATEMENT ON  ECONOMIC  

INEQUALITY   

 We agreed a Statement on 
Economic Inequality.  
Friends and Meetings are 
encouraged to use the state-
ment as a basis for reflection 
and action.  It could also be a 
useful reference when speak-
ing out in the media. 

 

 The statement is available 
here: www.quaker.org.uk/
statement-equality  It makes 
the link between inequality 
and environmental unsus-
tainability ð the current 
global economic system is 
the cause of both.  I will in-
clude the text of the state-
ment in Living Sustainably - 
Reflections, reports and sugges-
tions to help us on our way ð 
see page 11. 

INTERCHURCH  AND  INTER-

FAITH  RELATIONS 

ment is here: www.quaker. 
org.uk/sites/default/files/
MfS-2014-04-07-QCCIR-
report-to-MfS.pdf 

REGISTRATION OF QUAKER 

MARRIAGES 

 We agreed that Quaker 
marriages should be regis-
tered with the state as mar-
riages wherever possible 
(same-sex marriage is not at 
present permitted in the 
Channel Islands or the Isle of 
Man), and that we should 
cease to register civil part-
nerships in association with 
Quaker marriages.  I do not 
know if the change will be 
delayed until YM 2015  has 
approved the relevant chang-
es (yet to be drafted) to 
Qf&p Ch 16. 

 A paper from Howard 
Nurden, head of children 
and young peopleõs staff, 
clarified the practicalities of 
such days.  In most cases the 
adult accompanier would not 
need to be DBS (formerly 
CRB) checked.  If travel by 
car or an overnight stay was 

involved, such checking 
might be necessary.  It is 
hoped most MfS reps/
alternates would feel able to 
take on the adult accompani-
er role as this gives good 
opportunity for conversation 
between adult and young 
person who may not know 
each other (well).  Where 
the MfS rep cannot under-
take the role, the expenses 
of a separate adult accompa-
nier would need to be paid 
by the AM (the young peo-
pleõs and MfS repsõ expenses 
are paid by BYM).  It was 
recognized that some AMs 
might not be able to find a 
young person to go.  We 
looked forward to a young 
peopleõs participation day 
parallel to MfS within the 
next 12 months, hopefully in 
December. 

MEETING FOR SUFFERINGS: APRIL 

YOUNG  PEOPLEõS PARTICI-

PATION  DAYS 

REVISION OF THE BOOK  OF 

DISCIPLINE  

In the event that August YM 
initiates the revision process, 
we agreed to establish a Re-
view Preparation Group to 
prepare the way for an even-
tual Revision Committee.  
Part of the preparation 
would be testing and thresh-
ing the issues identified in 

the consultation about the 
potential revision.  Top of 
the threshing list was the-
ism/non-theism. 

 We welcomed a Statement on 
the Way of Just Peace from the 
World Council of Churches.  
This represents an important 
shift in church thinking.  
Whereas this may make it 
easier for us to work with 
other churches on peace 
matters, some Friends have 
been excluded from Church-
es Together groups as a re-
sult of our position on same 
sex relationships.  The 
Quaker Committee for 
Christian and Interfaith Rela-
tions (QCCIR) has produced 
answers to Frequently Asked 
Questions to help explain 
our position to those within 
and beyond the Society of 
Friends: (www.quaker.org. 
uk/same-sex-marriage-key-
questions).  QCCIRõs report 
to MfS and the WCC state-

PROPOSED MEMORIAL TO  

THE INNOCENT  VICTIMS OF 

WAR  

 Southern Marches AM is 
proposing a memorial to the 
innocent victims of war at 
the National Memorial Ar-
boretum.  Support and en-
couragement was expressed, 
as well as a question about 
the use of the phrase 
ôinnocent victims of warõ. If 
we wish to support this pro-
posal, we are encouraged to 
contact the clerk of Southern 
Marches AM. 

 

Rob Horton,                          
Stafford 

 We endorsed the wish of 
North Cumbria AM and 
West Cumbria AM to amal-
gamate and form a new 
Cumberland AM. 

A  DIFFERENT KIND  OF 

QUAKER MARRIAGE 
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friends. There is much need 
for them as the role is an 
isolated one. There is also an 
annual conference for QPCs 
run by Friendõs House which 
I have attended - such a val-
ued and supportive network. 

 

 I discovered there are as 
many ways of being a QPC 
as there are QPCs.  Much 
depends on the acceptance 
by both prison and chaplain-
cy and also what skills a QPC 
has to offer. I have been for-
tunate that I have been en-
couraged to work in a varie-
ty of ways. I have met indi-
viduals on a 1:1 basis, both 
short and long term, to offer 
emotional support where my 
previous experience as a 
practising counsellor has 
proved so helpful. Current-
ly, at HMP Kingston in 
Portsmouth, on every other 
Tuesday afternoon I meet 
regularly with a group of 6-
10 men of all ages only one 
of whom is a registered 
Quaker. We discuss many 
things, mainly spiritually 
based, spend a while in si-
lence and/or a led medita-
tion, share coffee and bis-
cuits and finish with a chat. 
Every last Wednesday even-
ing of the month there is a 
Meeting for Worship in the 
chapel and currently 5 regu-
lar Friends join me -  how 
grateful I am for their con-

sistent support. 

 

What is it about? It means 
different things to different 
people at different times, 
depending what is going on 
in their lives. I asked my 

Quaker Prison Chaplain 
ôQuakerõ and ôChaplainõ are 
something of a contradiction 
in terms, however, the title 
accords with the prison sys-
temõs requirement for la-
bels. QPC shows that we 
belong with the chaplaincy 
team. Whilst a prisoner has 
the legal right to have access 
to a ôchaplainõ according to 
his/her faith or religion, it is 
of no surprise that there are 
very few registered Quakers 
in prison. Therefore some 
Quaker Chaplains, not to be 
confused with Prison Visi-
tors who have a different 
brief, are ready to go into 
their particular prison only if 
called in by the chaplaincy. 
There are 150 British prisons 
and there is a designated 
QPC in 108 of these. Some 
QPCs cover more than one 
prison. 

 

 So, what do I do? It cer-
tainly wasnõt part of the re-
tirement plan! I had been 
going into my initial prison 
as a Samaritan, training in-
mates to become ôin houseõ 
Samaritans known as Listen-
ers, still one of the best ex-
amples of restorative justice. 
I found the interaction with 
inmates interesting and ful-
filling so I agreed to try the 
role of QPC. How different 
it was. Previously there had 
been a prescribed Samaritan 

programme of training, now 
I was on my own, or so I 
thought! I attended the QPC 
training weekend at Wood-
brooke and discovered a 
wonderful group of like-
minded people some of 
whom have become good 

Maggie Hunt and her husband 
moved to Leek from Hampshire 
in May 2013.   
 

 Below is an abridged and up-
dated version of an article pub-
lished in ôThe Friendõ in August 
2010.  In it Maggie shares some 
of her experiences as a Prison 
Chaplain.  . 
 

 Her move to Staffordshire came 
two years after the closure of 
HMP Kingston in Portsmouth, 
the smaller of the two prisons in 
which she was placed.  That, she 
says, is ôa whole other story for 
another time!õ 
 

At the time she wrote the origi-
nal piece Quaker prison people 
were actually called Prison Min-
isters. 

 

  The experience of being a 
Quaker Prison Chaplain is 
one of interesting demands 
and challenges. It is also one 
of great joy and, surprising-
ly, fun. Despite the con-
straints and frustrations of 
the prison system, working 
with all types of offenders, 
including sex offenders, my 
experience has been greatly 
rewarding. 

 

 In the past six years I have 
been a QPC in two very 
different prisons, one in a jail 
of over 500 inmates, the 
other holding mostly ôlifersõ 
serving long sentences with 
fewer than 200 men. 

 

 

THE CHALLENGES AND  JOYS OF QUAKER PRISON CHAPLAINCY 

T HERE ARE 150 

BRITISH PRISONS 

AND  THERE IS A  

DESIGNATED 

Q UAKER PRISON 

CHAPLAIN  IN  

108 OF THESE 

The former HMP Kingston 
Prison building in Ports-

mouth. 


